
 
 

September 2020 NEWSLETTER 

 
Fall is definitely in the air (sad face emoji).  Where did the summer go??  It’s been a whirlwind for sure.     
  
The Board approved the applications of Lex Brady, and Ernie and Susan Acevedo at the August meeting.  
When you see them please give them a warm welcome! 
 
Elections were held at the August meeting.  Yogi was reelected as Director, and Mary was reelected as 
Secretary.   
 
Rockin the Reservoir and the Annual Auction both had great turnouts.  Thanks to Albert Dines for his donation 
of the bands.  Food was great and it was a good fundraiser for the Club.  The Auction was lively as usual and 
there were some very fantastic buys!  Too bad for those of you who missed out!  Thanks to all who attended 
both events and made them a success.  
 
Fishing Derby and Fish Fry will be held on September 5.  The Derby begins at 7am and goes until 3pm, and 
fish must be weighed in by 3pm.  Cost is $10.00 per person and prizes will be determined by the number of 
entries.  Fish fry is at 5:30pm.  If anyone brings fish to fry, they must be cleaned and filleted.  If you don’t know 
how to fillet contact Steve Sweet and he will give you a lesson in filleting.  There will be a sign-up sheet in the 
clubhouse after the meeting on Friday.   
 
Commodore Berett explained at the August meeting that the success of this Club is based on volunteers and 
wanted to thank the following:  Judy and Ken (reading gas meters, working on the water system and cleaning 
pressure tank; Kim and Perry (water testing each month); Tom (sprinkler system and hydroseeding on north 
lawn); Yogi (installation and materials for split rail fence and road work); Fred (tractor work and reverse 
osmosis); Scott Heinrichs (piling driftwood) Cathy Potts and Pat Thomas (auction and purchasing products for 
Club); Jim (burning limb pile); Neal (water usage); Gary Sweet (picnic table and juke box); Mike Brown (defib 
from museum); Miles (taxes) Sherry (finances); Steve and Linda (pitchfork dinner); Don (adjusting docks); 
Albert Dines (music for Rockin the Reservoir) and Mary (newsletter/minutes).  Also want to thank the 
volunteers that have done mowing, weeding and all the other jobs to make the Club beautiful!  Let’s not forget 
how much work the Commodore does as well!  So, as you can see, this is why this Club is so great! 
 
The harbor/slip committee is working to maximize use and increase the availability of the slips.  Some are not 
used as often as others, and if a boater would like to use one but does not own one the committee is trying to 
find ways to make that possible.   
 
The next meeting will be held on September with social hour at 6:30 and the general meeting at 7:15. If you 
feel comfortable sharing an appetizer please feel free to do so.  There will still not be a potluck due to concerns 
over the Coronavirus.  Please remember to be respectful of others and maintain social distancing.  We expect 
all of our members to decide what risk is acceptable to you and to stay as safe as reasonably possible. 
 
REMINDER-SLOW DOWN!  Please remember to slow down when you enter the Club’s property as there are 
kids running around, golf carts and people!  Also, remind your guests when they visit you of the speed limit and 
other club rules.   
 
ANOTHER REMINDER-Burn pit is for tree limbs, grass clippings ONLY !  NOT FOR CONSTRUCTION 
DEBRIS OR FURNITURE.  THOSE ITEMS CANNOT GO INTO THE DUMPSTERS EITHER.  YOU MUST 
TAKE THEM TO THE DUMP.   



(over) 
WEBSITE - As a reminder, Lonnie Berett and Cindy Kamigaki are helping with Website administration. Stay 
informed by going to www.bhbbc.org our own private website for members shielded from all search engines  
like Google etc. This is a personal secure site; any additions of pictures or general information has to be 
implemented by Member Administrators which keeps the site from being hacked and our information safe.   
 
Passwords depending on browser (Firefox, Internet Explorer, etc.) will be requested depending on browser but 
is only needed for access to member contact information.  It's quite easy & fun once you learn how.  The 
website has all the latest information and you may send us your club, lake or fish photos for posting on the 
Gallery Page.       
 
Reminder………… 
Club members, old and new……..We are on a well and septic system.  Please, don’t put anything down the 
toilet (in your house or the clubhouse) that hasn’t been eaten or drunk..., except toilet paper.  Fix all toilets &/or  
faucets that do not shut off properly & turn off water supply if leaving for a week or more. …..Thank you! 
 
Keep us updated on any Address, Email, & Phone # Changes so we can keep in contact & 
let us know if Emailed Newsletters or regular mailed Newsletters work better for you. We want to  
make sure you stay connected and involved, while also conserving where we can.  Also, if you do not want 
to renew your membership, please take the time to notify Sherry Brown.   

 
Lonnie, Duane, Mary & your humble BHBBC Board 

 
 
 
 

BHBBC 2020 Calendar of Events 
 
September 4th- Board Meeting 4:30pm:  General Meeting 7:15pm 
September 5th- Fishing Derby and Fish Fry 
October 2nd  - Board Meeting 4:30pm:  General Meeting 7:15pm 
 

Friday Night Happy Hour (5ish) when Clubhouse is not reserved-please 
observe social distancing 

Please Recycle  

http://www.bhbbc.org/

